

December 8, 2020

Bulkley Valley Community Resources Board PO Box 4274 Smithers, BC V0J 2N0

Dear Bulkley Valley Community Resources Board Directors:

BC Parks and Recreation Sites and Trails BC are considering re-routing the Cronin Trail access into Babine Mountains Provincial Park. Please see the attached document "Cronin Road/Trail Planning Project Overview" for a detailed description of the potential project. A map is also provided on the next page to provide context. Before commencing any public consultation, BC Parks would like input from the Community Resources Board on any concerns or support for the project.

I would be happy to participate in a virtual or in-person meeting to further explain the project to any board members and to discuss any concerns.

Yours truly,

Scott McMillan

North Tweedsmuir Area Senior Park Ranger

BC Parks, Smithers

Got M. Will

pc: Brandy Hughes, Recreation Sites and Trails BC

Peter Crawford, BC Parks

Telephone: 250 847-7260 Facsimile: 250 847-7728

Website: www.gov.bc.ca/env

